
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Date: April 27, 2022 
 
 
 
To: The Honorable Chair and Members   From: Jan Lesher 
 Pima County Board of Supervisors    County Administrator 
 
 
Re: Southern New Hampshire University’s Early Lease Termination Proposal for 97 E. 

Congress 
 
 
The attached Memorandum from Facilities Management Director Lisa Josker summarizes the 
impact the COVID-19 pandemic had on Southern New Hampshire University’s (SHNU) 
operations in Tucson.  A ten-year lease of Pima County’s 97 E. Congress location that began 
in August 2019 allowed for the first 100+ employees to open the doors in February 2020.  
In less than two months, a statewide stay-at-home executive order resulted in the employees 
working from home.  During the pandemic, SHNU modified its business model and the vast 
majority of employees continue to work from home.  SHNU is now asking Pima County to 
approve an early lease termination. 
 
Ms. Josker’s Memorandum delineates the loss of lease revenue but also reiterates and 
expands upon previously articulated plans to use 97 E. Congress as a temporary location for 
Pima County staff who currently work in the 130 W. Congress building.  
 
I recommend the Board of Supervisors accept SHNU’s proposal to: 
 

• Terminate the lease of 97 E. Congress and vacate the premises by May 31, 2022; 

• Pay Pima County an early termination fee of $900,000 to relive SNHU from its lease 
obligation from June 1, 2022 to August 31, 2024; and 
 

• Transfer or convey to Pima County all furniture, fixtures, and equipment remaining at 
97 E. Congress on the termination date.   
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Attachment 
 
c:  Mark Napier, Assistant County Administrator 
 Lisa Josker, Director, Facilities Management 
 
 










